
Westshore Fact Sheet 

 

Proposed Terminals:  

Royal Bay, Esquimalt, and Ships Point 

Vessel Design:  

Damen Fast Ferry 3209, 294 passengers, diesel, 25 knots, significant wave height of 2.5m 

Weather Delays/Cancellations:  

Based on 25 years of data, estimated 0.2% of the time – consistent with current BCF weather cancellation stats 

Demand Forecast: Based on CRD transportation model, no surveys conducted 

 2021 – 3,100 riders @ $2.50 = $2.59 million revenue 

 2038 – 4,000 riders @ $2.50 = $3.34 million revenue 

Annual Growth Rate:  

Estimated to be 2.7% (Royal Bay/Ships Point) and 0.8% (Royal Bay/Esquimalt) 

Capital Costs: 

 Royal Bay - $27,900,000 ($15.2 marine, $12.7 upland) 

 Esquimalt - $10,000,000 ($9.5 marine, $.5 upland) 

 Ship Point - $3,700,000 ($3.2 marine, $.5 upland) 

Operational Costs: 

Crewing – 4 people per vessel with 3 crews for each vessel = $7M/year 

Fuel – Assuming diesel fuel at 0.952/l = $3.2M/year 

Financial Business Case: 

Base case shows yearly losses of 8M/year and NPV over 40 years of negative $230M 

Sensitivity Cases Include: 

 Considering each proposed route in isolation 
 Reduced vessel staffing 
 Reduced vessels and frequency 
 Reduced service hours   
 Alternative fuels 
 Raising fare prices 
 
When all sensitivity measures are used in combination the initial yearly losses are $280k/year until demand and revenue 
growth turns the service cash positive around 2026. NPV for the 40-year period is negative $50M. 

Alternative Scenario Considered: 

2 ships 
30 minute intervals - assuming we can travel through the inner harbour at 10 knots, which we will be discussing 
with the harbour master very soon 



$5.75 fare  
2x8 hour shifts (16 hour day) 
7 days a week 
Smaller vessel with 200 person capacity so we can operate with 2 crew 

 

As the ferry service is faster, it becomes more appealing to commuters and the demand numbers are increased fairly 
significantly, meaning revenue is considerably higher. 

We have assumed the vessel purchase price remains the same.  

We are assuming that an LNG version becomes available. 

The fuel costs are about three times more than the previous best case Option 2C, because it is running a full day of 16hrs 
rather than 8hrs, faster cruising speed, more trips and less down-time at the berth. 

 

If the project is to move forward: 

 Investigate financing and joint-funding options 
 Investigate viability of lower crew levels 
 Investigate whether smaller vessels could service the route 
 Investigate whether LNG could work with proposed vessels 
 Geotechnical investigation at Royal Bay 
 Assessment of off-peak demand and survey of potential users 
 Coastal modelling to assess impacts near Royal Bay 
 Further First Nations consultation 
 Further stakeholder consultation 

  




